
Town Council Meeting
Town of Greensboro
01/16/2020

In Attendance:  Brandon C. Robert H. Kevin R. M. Mackey, and E. Knight. 
Staff:  Wendy Dixon, Jaime Fowler, Bill, Billy, Chief Lee, and Lyndsey Ryan.
Public:
Mayor Kevin Reichart called the meeting to order @ 7PM  
The Halloween awards were presented by Chief Lee.  The 1st & 2nd place winner were awarded.  
Debbie Bowden from Caroline County Economic development spoke about refreshing the plan for 2020 for the towns.  She discussed wages going up because employers are competing for employees. She also discussed building the pipeline for jobs in Caroline county.  She included some questions for the commissioners and commissioner E. Knight requested that they review them and have time to think about them to answer the questions.  *See attached.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor K.Reichart opened public hearing on Mill St. being donated to the town for public use.  Suggested they will probably put picnic tables out there.  Lyndsey stated the property owner has offered to donate to the town. Kevin motioned to close public hearing and Brandon motioned to second it.  All in favor, motion passed.  
310 Academy Street update was discussed.  Wendy stated that Lyndsey is getting an example from another town to try to avoid having to go to court with it.  
Chief Lee Report:
Thanked the board for his one-year anniversary.  Discussed how private co speed analysis recommended we don’t do speed cameras because we don’t have the traffic volume.  Stated he will change the speed limit from 30 to 25 “whatever it takes”. Mr. Copage tried to explain why it was this way for the past 30 years.  Chief Lee presented Council with his reporting over the last year, in individual binders.  The books contain a 3-year comparison.  They include an active list of every person that was stopped, it doesn’t disclose names but it does track it.  ** see attached.

Public Works Report: 
Billy discussed how the lions club reached out to them about the old lights, that they want to store them and he agreed to let them.  Also discussed how they are trying to fix the holes on Harold St.  And how they took down the star lights on their own this year instead of with the Lions Club.
Bill discussed how the plant ended 2019 looking very good in the last 2 weeks.  With no violations and that they have “a lot of irons in the fire”.  Also, about how there is a never-ending problem with the slip line.  He reached out to one contractor already about it.  He noted that “morale at public works has turned over and things are looking up.” 
Commissioner Mackey discussed grant money for building and Bill spoke back up saying that they are still looking into it working with the Fire Department.
Town Manager Report: 
** See attached
Commissioner M. Mackey made everyone aware that J. Noon is back to work, and cleared for no cancer, which is great news.
Commissioner B. Harrison questioned a few houses that are doing construction on to whether or not they have obtained permits, Wendy answered his questions.
Wendy discussed 407 Sunset how they have sent a letter to clear the property.
Rich noted that there is free furniture sitting out in town that he thinks should be removed.
Commissioner Mackey motioned to adjourn the meeting and go into executive session Commissioner E. Knight seconded it.  All in favor, motion passed.

Respectfully prepared by:
Jaime Fowler 
 





